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This has been a year of challenging contrasts for the Trust. We have held five meetings of the Trust and considerable inter change between meetings. The serving Trustees have evidenced continued enthusiasm and commitment to the work of the Trust and we have been encouraged and grateful for the financial backing which has come from many quarters, not least the generosity of the Gibbs Trust.  During the year the Trust has been strengthened by the appointment of two new trustees, Mr. Ken  Sharka and Dr. Ron Rhodes. Whilst we were sorry to lose Dr. Robert Burnie as a trustee we were thrilled by his willingness to go on a voluntary basis to Nixon Memorial Hospital, with his wife, to assist there. This was a magnificent, generous gesture and their involvement brought significant good. During his time at the Hospital Rob carried out A “Concise Essential Emergency Obstetric Course” attended by 97 students and staff over 4 weeks supported by lecture notes, teaching materials for local tutors, appropriate text books and following a local needs assessment over £1000.00 worth of maternity equipment. This invaluable project was largely funded by the Laing Trust to whom the people of Sierra Leone and Friends of Nixon are greatly indebted. During the year our Trustees Dr. Ron Rhodes, with his wife and Mrs. Elizabeth Conteh also spent time at Nixon.

The Trustees believe that effective sanitation and water supply can make a significant contribution to the health of a community. We were therefore encouraged to have the report of Mr. William Hobson, following his visit to the Chiefdom, to judge the progress of our pilot latrine project in three villages. This visit confirmed the view of the Trust that continued support needs to be given to this area of work.

We have been glad to pay for the training, covering a three year period, of two Midwives and one Community Health Worker. We have also attempted to facilitate the availability of drugs by pump priming the purchase of a large quantity of drugs. Money has gone for the repair of Ambulances, additional laboratory equipment and the purchase of motor cycles to aid the Community Health Project

The Trustees sent a warm letter of goodwill to the new President of the Methodist Church of Sierra Leone, Bishop Albert Beah,; his positive response indicated his appreciation of what the Trust is doing and his commitment to the work of the Hospital.

The year has not been without its disappointments and sorrows; for the example of the death of  Stephen Juana, the Theatre Master at the hospital; earlier in the year the delay in paying the salaries of the staff and the government preliminary notice of the need for a higher degree of qualification for those doing Nursing Training. However the dark cloud of the Ebola outbreak has dwarfed every other concern.  Five members of staff have died, leaving bereft families, the Nursing School was temporally closed and many sick people have been wary of coming to the hospital for help. The Trustees agreed an emergency response to assist in the purchase of suitable protective clothing. We believe the implications of the outbreak for the Hospital, the Methodist Church Sierra Leone, the Government, the Chiefdom and not least the Charity will need courage, vision and commitment for the immediate and long-term viability of the Hospital, a challenge in which we as a Trust will want to share.
Colin G. Rowe     
